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PROGRAMMATIC DETERMINATION OF NONSIGNIFICANCE 
 
Description of Proposal: Ordinance related to Bike Parking and Electric Vehicle Charging Code 
Update, Kitsap County Code, Title 17.  The Kitsap County Code is subject to continuous review 
and may be amended in future years. The County is beginning the periodic update to the 
Comprehensive Plan and anticipate that changes to the parking code may be some of the 
associated development regulations that will change. This could include additional incentives for 
bicycle parking and electric vehicle charging. Future amendments will be consistent with and 
implement the goals and policies in the Kitsap County Comprehensive Plan and subject to 
applicable application review and associated permitting, including consistency with SEPA at a 
project level and environmental requirements, such as the Critical Areas Ordinance and the 
Stormwater Drainage Ordinance. 
 
This non-project action:  
• Expands the requirements for bicycle parking standards and adds incentives to encourage bicycle 
parking.  
• Adds requirements and incentives for electric vehicle charging. 
  
This non-project action does not:  
• Revise Comprehensive Plan or Sub-Area Plans Vision, Goals and Policies.  
• Apply in the right-of-way.  
 
Proponent: Kitsap County Department of Community Development 
 
Lead Agency: Kitsap County 
 
Location of proposal, including street address, if any: This non-project action applies throughout 
unincorporated Kitsap County. Bicycle parking requirements are only in the Urban areas, 
LAMIRDs, and Rural Commercial and Rural Industrial zones. Electric Vehicle charging 
requirements apply in all zones. 
 
The lead agency for this programmatic proposal has determined that the Ordinance does not 
have a probable significant adverse impact on the environment. Accordingly, an environmental 
impact statement (EIS) is not required under RCW 43.21C.030(2)(c). This decision was made 
after review of a completed environmental checklist and other information on file with the lead 
agency. This information is available to the public on request. 
 
This programmatic DNS is issued under WAC 197-11-340(2) and is not administratively appealable 
under chapter 21.04 KCC. The lead agency has extended the 14-day comment period through 
October 17, 2022. 
The project contact is Melissa Shumake mshumake@kitsap.gov 
 
Responsible Official:  Scott Diener    SEPA Coordinator: Steve Heacock sheacock@kitsap.gov 
Position/Title:  SEPA Coordinator, DSE, Dept of Community Development      Phone:  360-337-5777 
Address:  619 Division Street, Port Orchard, WA  98366 
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